MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 5 MARCH 2020 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE SMALL MEETING ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PLEASE NOTE. TEXT ADDED IN BLUE IS UP TO DATE INFORMATION IN ADVANCE OF THIS MONTH'S PARISH COUNCIL MEETING.
PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Reg Holmes; Jackie Kellett; Trevor Tipple; Mal Howlett; Ann Frost; Paul Austin, clerk; Margaret Stone, county councillor; Chris Brown, district councillor; and 2 members of the public.

OPEN FORUM FOR PUBLIC

Cold Calling in Village. A member of the public claimed this was a current problem. Margaret Stone committed to finding out help from the county council in handling this problem. Margaret obtained documentation which was passed to the member of the public. 
Post Box for Village Hall. This would be beneficial and the possibility of providing this was discussed. 
Yarmouth Road Pavement. The very poor quality of this near Longford Bridge had already been reported to Norfolk County Council and was raised again by a member of the public. The county council had stated it would be improved but the problem was that extensive expensive excavation was required to remove the roots of weeds that had narrowed the path. M Stone promised to help if the parish council wanted significant work done, but it was likely the parish council would have to contribute several thousand pounds themselves at a time when money was very tight.
A further complaint has been received from a member of the public and a parish councillor. The county council have again been asked about this and will look into why it hasn't been done and are aware substantial work may be required. If the county council don't fully resolve the problem the parish council will have to decide what to do next. The situation could be accepted, or the parish council could decide to spend several thousand pounds to partly fund the work, or attempt to insist the county council fully undertakes the work.   
9. CORRESPONDENCE

  a,   County & District Councillor Reports. This was brought forward on the agenda so that Margaret

        Stone and Chris Brown could also attend the meeting at Alburgh. Margaret Stone, county

        councillor, reported that the budget had gone up due to the increased cost of adult social care,

        and that ward boundaries were being changed. This was likely to have little effect for Broome

        except that the name would be changed to Waveney Valley. Chris Brown, district councillor,

        reported that the district council element of council tax would go up by £5 for Band D

        properties. He also discussed the effect of the administration merger with Broadland District

        Council and said that there was consultation on the next stage of the area local plan with South

        Norfolk considering rural sites for clusters of up to 25 homes. Reports have been received from
        the county and parish councillors which have been forwarded to parish councillors.   
1. OPEN MEETING, APOLOGIES, APPROVALS FOR ABSCENCE, AND DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Apologies from Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Brendon Bernard district councillor; and John Hodkinson, footpaths officer. C Kramer declared an interest in Planning, Item 10, 70 Yarmouth Road.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by M Howlett and approved.

3. POLICE MATTERS 

Nothing to report.

4. VE DAY & VJ DAY 75TH ANNIVERSARY
Fred Hartwell reported that the village hall would be turned into a Naafi for the day, with wreaths laid at the memorial. A £200 district council grant had been received, with support given by Loddon British Legion. Unspent element of £200 grant will have to be returned to district council.
5. VILLAGE HALL SEWAGE
The lottery grant application had been submitted. The lottery grant was turned down as most awards are going to Coronavirus related projects. The village hall has applied for a £10,000 government grant to cover losses resulting from the Coronavirus.
6. FUTURE OF ALL HALLOWS
The clerk had represented the council at an All Hallows Steering Group meeting held at the hospital the previous week. It had been announced it would reopen as a neurological care centre run by Care Tech Services. The managing director had attended the meeting. Building work on adapting the interior of the building was due to start the next week. The equipment at the hospital had been bought with a view to re-using some of it. The medical centre's catchment would be the greater East Anglia area. Up to about 30 would be accommodated, some on ventilation. Although it wouldn't serve the local community in the way it had in the past, it's re-opening would be a big step forward. Building work is underway at the old hospital. 

7. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 2 JANUARY 2020
a. Adventure Playground. Clinks Care Farm were keen to consider taking on the maintenance. Clinks Care Farm have been asked to agree to undertake the work, but this has been held up by the Coronavirus.
b. Traffic Problems. A Norfolk County Council officer had been spoken to regarding the other two problems described at the last meeting. The officer claimed the verge on the left side of the by-pass junction had been cut. The visibility from the junction when turning right seems acceptable now. And she said the bollard on the by-pass island was the responsibility of Amey, who were responsible for street lighting – they would be contacted. It turns out Amey aren't responsible for unlit bollards at unlit junctions. The county council has accepted responsibility. The officer spoken to will ask the workmen to replace the bollard.
c. Other. 
         Employment of Litter Picker. Since the last meeting it had been decided to employ a litter

         picker to deal with the problem. An advertisement had been placed in 'The Parishioner' and 

         three people had made their interest known. It was decided it would be offered to a villager

         who had given great support to the community litter picks. There would as a result be no

         community litter pick; in any event the district council had attached many new conditions to be

         adhered to by those organising them. David Goward accepted the job, but this has been delayed
         as it was considered unsafe to undertake during the Coronvirus.
         Fallen Tree. A county council officer said the greater current concern was about the tall poplars

         along side of the by-pass, part of one had fallen during the autumn. A number of them would

         have to be felled as their root systems are unstable in the damp ground. Later a survey would be

         done of the trees by the old railway line and the council would be informed. Some of the
         oplars along side the by-pass have been cut down.         

        Bungay Marathon. The council had given permission for the running club to place the bollards

        on the Yarmouth Road bend, as last year.
         Parish Council Land. The subject of this surrounding the old school arose. It could have large

         development value to the council and the village; but there was great uncertainty about it's

         boundaries, ownership, and potential for development. It might mean expensive professional 

         advice would be first needed before it was known if it could be sold. No decision would be

         taken at this time.           

8. ANNUAL PARISH MEETING & NEWSLETTER

Councillors agreed to deliver the annual parish newsletter. F Hartwell would continue to try and find a speaker who would give a talk relating to VE Day. Another possibility would be the managing director of the new operator of All Hallows. She had said they considered good community relations extremely important. The managing director of Care Tech, the new operator of All Hallows, had agreed to attend the meeting, but then it was cancelled due to the Coronavirus. I believe nationally all Annual Parish Meetings have now been postponed until 2021.
9. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   County & District Councillor Reports. See above.

  b.   Other. Nothing to consider.
10. PLANNING
a. Red House Farm, Lugs Lane – Retrospective planning application for the re-use of a redundant farmyard as a depot. No decision known as yet, with objections from other villages regarding the route of the commercial vehicles. Approval has now been given, with Wardley Hill to be used for all southbound journeys apart from the low loader. For this a condition has been imposed where it must leave the farm by the Loddon Road access and continue north to the Loddon By-Pass for all journeys, rather than use Wardley Hill or Ditchingham for the southern ones. 
b. Lilac Cottage, 118 Yarmouth Road – Demolition of existing garage and construction of replacement garage for Lilac Cottage, construction of 2 semi detached dwellings. As recommended approval was given.

c. Barn Adj. To Broome House Farm, Bungay Road – Conversion of an existing barn for residential use. Again with this, a decision was still awaited. The decision is delayed untuil a bat report has been supplied.
d. 70 Yarmouth Road – Erection of detached garage to front of dwelling. Approval was recommended. Approval has been refused as the location of the garage would affect the amenity setting of the building line along that stretch of road.
e. Other. None to consider.
11. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Bank Balances.   

      Current Account 





  £9450.09
         Savings Account





  £1172.52







              
£10622.61

      Ring-Fenced for Play Area




  £2304.88

  b.   Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


South Norfolk Council £200 – recycling bins credit






       "                  £200 – grant for VE Day celebration




Barclays Bank £0.41 – interest
         Payments authorised      Chq 100925 Paul Austin £427.83 – salary for the period Jan to Mar 



2020





Chq 100926 Paul Austin £285.11 – expenses for the period Apr 2019 



to Mar 2020





Chq 100927 Imon Site Ltd £120 – village hall and play area grass 




cutting (during 2019)





Chq 100928 The Parishioner £100 – donation 

  d.    Independent Audit. I t was agreed John Hodkinson would again be asked to undertake this.
12. BUSINESS FOR NEXT MEETING

F Hartwell reported he had spoken to people working at the old Methodist Chapel. They told him it was to be converted for residential use.

There being nothing raised at this stage the meeting closed at 9.15 P.M.

13. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays May (incl. a.g.m. - on line only), 2 July, 3 September, 5 November 2020.



